
  

Page 1 of 12 
 

(ISSUE 52) BRUCHE ACADEMY SCHOOL – 03/03/2023 

Bruche Primary School Academy  
Seymour Drive, Padgate, Warrington, WA1 3TT 

Tel: 01925 815772 
Executive Headteacher: Mr C Jones 
School: www.brucheprimary.co.uk 

Multi academy trust: wpat.warrington.sch.uk 
Bruche.office@wpat.uk 

@Bruche_P_School 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome to our latest newsletter 

On Thursday, the children had a brilliant day dressing up as their favourite book character, in 

celebration of World Book Day! Thank you to everyone who helped with costumes - there were so 

many fantastic ones! 

Mrs Skelton, two children from year 6 and I attended an award ceremony this week where we were 

recognised as being a music ambassador school. The Music Ambassador School Scheme recognises 

excellence and innovation in music education in schools across Warrington. All Schools in Warrington 

are able to request support from a Music Ambassador School, in order to enhance and develop the 

delivery of music education in their schools. 

Thank you to the parents who attended our reception class coffee morning last Monday. It was great to 

be able speak to each of you and listen to some of your ideas to help improve our school.  

Have a great weekend everyone! 

Mr Jones 

http://www.brucheprimary.co.uk/
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Communications Corner 
Dates for your diary 
 
10/03/2023 Open the book assembly  
03/04/2023 Y1 Coffee morning for parents  
09/03/2023 Year 1 Podcasting workshop 
10/03/2023 Open the book assembly  
13/03/2023 Year 2 Podcasting workshop 
21/03/2023 Vision screening test for Reception 
23/03/2023 Year 4 Podcasting workshop 
27/03/2023 Year 5 Podcasting workshop  
30/03/2023 Year 6 Podcasting workshop 
06/04/2023 Finish for half term  
24/04/2023 Y2 Coffee morning for parents 
08/05/2023 SATS week – Y6 
15/05/2023 Living Eggs – Nursery  
15/05/2023 Y3 Coffee morning for parents  
12/06/2023  Y4 Coffee morning for parents  
22/06/2023 Sports Day – Nursery (AM) 
22/06/2023 Sports Day – Years 1 to 6 (PM) 
26/06/2023 Back up Sports Day  
03/07/2023 Y5 Coffee morning for parents 
05/07/2023     Y6 off to Robinwood Residential  
13/07/2023 End of Year reports 
17/07/2023 Transition week   
21/07/2023 Y6 Coffee morning for parents along with leaver’s assembly       
 
We are very pleased to announce we are launching our new facebook page on Monday 6th 
March 2023.  The page is called Bruche Primary School Academy.  Please give us a follow! 
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Special Mentions 
 
Nursery – Vinny Taylor – Vinny has demonstrated a good understanding of pattern in maths 
this week as well as having really enjoyed the opportunity to retell some of our favourite 
stories using puppets and props in support of World Book Day. 
 
Reception -  Amelia Conkie. Amelia has shown her excellent understanding of 
measurement this week by measuring flowers using a tape measure. She carefully used the 
tape measure to write accurate measurements. 

Year 1 – Jorgie Edmonds: For showing independence in her work and trying as hard as she 
can. 
 
Year 2 - Scarlett Taylor: for transforming your handwriting and presentation. 
 
Year 3 - Ryan Caldwell: for his amazing effort with column subtraction in maths 
 
Year 4 - Jake Featherstone: for his great effort in lessons. 
 
Year 5 - Jacob Rowlands: for being super engaged when we had our music visitor. 
 
Year 6 - Lewis Lyons: for fantastic reading and writing all week - keep it up! 
 

PE Star -  Jessica Kier: For her hard work and listening within PE 

 
 
Early Years News 
 
We have all really enjoyed celebrating our love of reading this week in support of World 
Book Day. The children all came dressed as fantastic book characters and engaged 
beautifully in all the activities including opportunities to retell some of our favourite and 
familiar stories through role play as well as the use of puppets, creating their own reading 
crowns and bookmarks. They have also engaged in small world and construction activities 
that involved demonstrating their knowledge of key features from different settings in 
books as well as building and recreating props from a range of familiar and traditional 
stories. 
In Nursery we enjoyed listening to, sharing and retelling a phenomenal 12 stories on World 
Book Day for our sponsored Readathon. It was so lovely that a number of these books 
included those the children had brought in and we even had a few children in the class who 
stood up and retold their favourite story to the whole class. 
Well done Nursery. 
Mrs Wallace 
 
It has been a very busy first week back in Reception this week. The children were surprised 
to have a mystery packet delivered to the classroom. The children observed the items in the 
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packet and came to the conclusion that they were given some seeds. We then made a 
prediction about who we thought the seeds were from. Later in the week, the children 
received a letter from ‘Joe’ asking them to brighten up his world using some tools. The 
children have been writing lists of tools and using their ideas to write simple sentences.   

In Maths, the children have continued to learn about height. They have been measuring 
different heights using a range of mathematical resources. The children have been 
measuring the height of flowers and have also used their footprints to work out their own 
height outdoors.  

The children all made a fantastic effort to dress up for World Book Day. They designed their 
own front covers for their favourite stories, decorated bookmarks and completed reading 
challenges for a collection of well-known stories. Reception really enjoyed sitting in the hall 
with their year 6 reading buddies as they had the opportunity to read a story and ask 
questions.  
Miss Bostock 
 
Key Stage 1 News 
 
On Thursday we celebrated World Book Day. We loved seeing all of the children’s fabulous 
costumes of their chosen book characters. They all looked amazing! The children did lots of 
activities throughout the day, including writing a persuasive letter to parents asking them to 
listen to them read every night for 20 minutes. The children made their own posters based 
on the importance of reading and we read for 45 minutes in our readathon. Thank you for 
all of your support from home.  
Miss Emery 
 
Year 2 have had a lovely week this week. On Monday we received an image of a witch and 
after looking closely at her features we decided she looked evil and wicked! We used 
expanded noun phrases to describe her looks and personality. We then used our ideas to 
write a detailed character description. We used interesting sentence openers in our writing 
to make it more exciting for the reader! In Math's this week we have started a new topic all 
about fractions. We have revisited our knowledge from Year 1 and can confidently identify 
halves and quarters. We then moved onto identifying thirds and explored new vocabulary 
such as denominator and numerator. We had a fabulous day on Thursday for World Book 
Day! We completed a 'readathon', completed quizzes, created our own finger puppets of 
our favourite book characters and we wrote a persuasive letter about why reading is 
important. In music this week we used a range of instruments to create piece of music 
based on Noah's Ark. Thank you for making so much effort with World Book Day costumes, 
the children all looked AMAZING!  
Miss Lewis  
 
Key Stage 2 News 
 
In literacy this week, we have looked at using subordinating conjunctions to improve our 
writing. We began by recapping what subordinate clauses were and then quickly the 
children understood the link between the two. We have also closely looked at possessive 
apostrophes and ensuring the children are confident on when to use them.  
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In maths, we have completed our column addition and out column subtraction work and the 
children have all made fantastic progress with this, since looking at it slightly in the Autumn 
term. We have also begun our multiplication and division topic now too so were starting to 
have another look at the 4's and 8's times tables.  
In History, the children used the iPads to research Stonehenge and Seahenge and then 
created a mind map of all the amazing facts they have found out.  
In science, we discussed different sources of light and focused on what was natural and 
what was an artificial source of light. The children were blown away when they discovered 
the moon is not a source of light!!  
World Book Day was on Thursday and to celebrate the day we completed lots of exciting 
activities. We wrote a letter persuading parents to listen to them read along with 
participating in their sponsored Readathon! We also created a poster with all the amazing 
reasons why they should be reading!  
Mrs Jones also came into our classroom on Thursday afternoon and helped us create some 
artwork for the PAN exhibition.  
Friday was our art day which all the children were looking forward to. The children focused 
on looking at sketching fossils and printing. 
Miss Conway 
 
We started our first day back with Music with Mrs. Skelton, we worked hard on our 
soundscapes. We split into groups and looked at the picture we had been given. We 
discussed what we could see and how we could make sounds to match. We thought back to 
the different pieces of music we had been listening to over the previous weeks and how 
different emotions we created with sound. We then chose instruments we thought we 
could create the sounds we were looking for and worked together as small groups to start 
to create our pieces.  
 
In Maths, we have been looking at what multiplication facts we already know from previous 
years and how this will help us with working out the tables we haven't learnt yet. We then 
looked at the 6 times table and looked at how we could work out the facts we don't yet 
know from the other times tables and explored a number of questions. 
 
In English, we have begun a new book. We don't know what it is called yet but have 
revealed the front cover piece by piece making predictions as went for each piece and our 
predictions kept changing as we revealed more. We have then been collecting noun phrases 
from the revealed picture and expanding them with prepositions before writing a short 
setting description. 
 
In Science, we have been thinking about invertebrates and learning about what they are and 
their characteristics. We then sorted a variety of living things into their correct kinds of 
invertebrates such as arachnids, molluscs and annelids.  
 
On Wednesday, we were very fortunate to have an Arabic music workshop. A lovely 
gentleman called Sayid came to visit. He told us about his home in Palestine and explained 
where Arabic countries are located in the world. We then learned a lot about Arabic culture. 
We learned about popular food such as stuffed courgettes and falafel. We then found out 
about music and musical instruments in Arabic countries. Sayid then played the Oud for us 
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to hear and he was fantastic. We then learned a little bit of an Arabic dance which we 
performed. We then finally, learned a song with Arabic words and their meanings. It was a 
fantastic workshop and we all enjoyed it greatly.  
 
On Thursday, we really enjoyed celebrating World Book Day. We showed our costumes off 
in the assembly before writing a letter to persuade our grown-ups why they should 
encourage us to read every day. We then took part in the BBC live lesson with Konnie Huq 
and Michael Rosen where they were discussing twisting well-known stories. Following that 
we took part in our sponsored readathon where the children read for 45 minutes before 
Mrs. Shone took over and carried on reading our class novel. Some of the children surprised 
themselves with how much they enjoyed sitting and just reading. We ended the day by 
drawing the changes that have happened to Edward both externally and internally.  
 
I have attached a link below to a fabulous resource, there are lots of free audio books that 
you can listen to on the site and many of them are brand new books. There are books for all 
age ranges and are fab for kids to listen to especially at bedtime. 
 
https://www.worldbookday.com/world-of-stories/ 
Mrs Shone 
 
This week we have hit the ground running. We started our multiplication topic and looked at 
how we can use partitioning, as well as doubling and halving to multiply two numbers 
together. 
 
In Writing, we are preparing to write a story based on Norse mythology. We began by 
reading the story of how Odin created the world and studied Yggdrasil (the World Tree that 
contains the nine worlds). Following this, we looked at images of Asgard portrayed by artists 
and the Marvel films before writing a description of this realm as this is where our story will 
be set. 
 
In Geography, we looked at the Ring of Fire - a string of 452 volcanoes that span across the 
Pacific Tectonic Plate. We looked at some of the most active volcanoes and why this Ring is 
so deadly. 
 
Thursday marked World Book Day: everyone looked absolutely fantastic! We wrote a 
persuasive letter to our parents based on why reading is so important. We included 
statistics and persuasive language. Then, we created posters all about why we should read 
to prompt other children to do so at home.  
 
Finally, we were lucky to have a visitor who talked to us all about the music of their 
homeland (Palastine). We learnt some traditional Arabic dancing and learnt a song to sing 
along as they played the Oud (an instrument a little bit like a guitar). 
Miss Ratcliffe 
 
 
 
 

https://www.worldbookday.com/world-of-stories/
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This week in Year 6, we have been retelling narrative from our Whole Class Shared Reading 
Book, 'Goodnight Mister Tom'. The children have been experimenting with using dialogue to 
advance the action and to convey character. 
 
As a treat for the amazing descriptive writing that the children have been producing, the 
children had a movie afternoon watching the film adaptation of the novel - this gave the 
children the opportunity to compare both versions of the story. 
 
In Maths, the children have been continuing to work on ratio and proportion problems, 
using multipliers to help them break down complex problems. They have also made links 
between ratio and fractions, decimals and percentages. 
 
They have also been working on practising a variety of mental arithmetic methods, in 
preparation for their upcoming SATs exams. 
 
In RE, the children have been studying the Easter Story, looking at the sequence of events 
that led to the crucifixion. 
 
For World Book Day, the children were able to dress as fictional characters of their own 
choice. The children wrote persuasive letters, persuading parents to listen to them read or 
to question them about their reading. They also took part in a Readathon to raise money to 
help us promote reading further in school. 
Mr Gould 

This week in PE we have been consolidating our transferable skill knowledge across a range 
of sports. These have enabled our children to choose a range of different activities that they 
feel comfortable demonstrating the skills within. 
Mr Cooney 
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Next Week’s Lunch Menu 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

Page 9 of 12 
 

(ISSUE 52) BRUCHE ACADEMY SCHOOL – 03/03/2023 

 
 

BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

Term Dates 2022 – 2023 
 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2022  05.09.22 

Autumn Half Term 21.10.22 07.11.22 

Christmas 2022 16.12.22 04.01.23 

Spring Half Term 2023 17.02.23 27.02.23 

Easter 06.04.23 17.04.23 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 
Easter Monday) 

07.04.23 and 10.04.23 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 01.05.23 

Summer Half Term 26.05.23 05.06.23 

Summer 2023 21.07.23 04.09.23 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 01.09.22 

INSET 2 02.09.22 

INSET 3 03.01.23 

INSET 4 30.06.23 

INSET 5 24.07.23 

   
 

Holiday Dates 

October Half Term 24th October 2022 – 4th November 2022 

Christmas Holiday 19th December – 3rd January 2023 

February Half Term 20th February – 24th February 2023 

Easter Holiday 7th April – 14th April 2023 

May Half Term (Whit) 29th May – 2nd  June 2023 

Summer Holiday 24th  July – 4th September 2023 (TBC) 
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